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Widmerpool Parish Council 
 

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting of Widmerpool Parish Council held 

on Wednesday 10th July 2024, 7.00pm, Keyworth Rugby club. 
                  

 

Councillors present: Cllr Jenny Daynes, Cllr R Belton, Cllr S Belton 

 

Officers: Emma Goodman Clerk to the Council  

 

Also present: RBC Councillor Wells and 0 members of the public 

 

1) Apologies were given and ACCEPTED from Cllr C Daynes, and NCC 

Cllr Cottee and RBC Cllr Inglis. 

 

2) Councillors Van der Merwe and Newbold were appointed and signed the 

Declaration of Acceptance of Office and the Members Interests form. 

 

3) Declarations of Interest - none 

 

4) Minutes if the meeting held on 20th May 2024 were APPROVED and 

signed.  

 

5) County / Borough Councillor update 

 

Cllr Wells informed Council there was little to update due to the Election. 

There is a survey on the RBC website for residents to complete, have your 

say on living in Rushcliffe. 

He also advised that there are a group of youths riding motorbikes/e-

scooters in the evening. If anyone hears anything they are to report it to 101 

with a time and date. 

 

6) Council ADOPTED the new Financial Regulations policy and will be 

reviewed annually. 

 

7) Village signs – Council were updated that the village gateway signs have 

now been ordered. The proof cast will be ready for September time to 

approve, and the final signs installed early next year. 

 

8) New emails – Council were updated that the .gov.uk emails are now set up. 

 

9) Finance 

a) Schedule of payments and reimbursements of £7028.12 were 

APPROVED and signed. 

 

Budget report NOTED; expenditure for May – July £7559 and income 

£47. 

 

10) Planning applications 
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i) Reference Number: 24/00572/FUL 

Council RESOLVED Do no object  

 

ii) Reference Number: 24/00629/FUL – NOTED 

 

iii) 24/01134/TPO 

Council RESOLVED Do no object  

 

11) Open session for the public (limited to 15 minutes) 

 

None 

 

12) a) Report from Clerk 

None 

 

 

b) Reports from Councillors 

 

i) Cllr R Belton reported that some of the drains in the village are still 

blocked. 

 

ii) Cllr S Belton reported that the roads had been swept however, the 

worst area could not be swept due to a number of parked cars. 

 

iii) Cllr R Belton reported they had received a complaint from a 

parishioner regarding overgrown vegetation and reduced visibility 

when turning out of Old Hall Drive. It has since been cut. 

 

iv) Cllr Newbold reported that the Deer Warning sign has been 

removed due to visibility issues. Council RESOLVED to ask NCC 

if the sign could be replaced in a different location. 

 

13) Date of Next Parish Council Meeting – Monday 23 September 

 

 

The meeting closed at 7.25pm 


